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Dukli block level Lavarthi conference

The present government is working on several schemes for public welfare. It is possible to
serve people only if there is sincerity. Reaching the last person through service is Sushason.
Deputy Chief Minister Jishnu Dev Varmasaid this while inaugurating Dukli Block-level
Lavarthi Conference at Dukli Block Complex yesterday. On the occasion, the Deputy Chief
Minister inaugurated 'Deendayal Upadhyay Hatkhola Bazar Shed' at Dukli Block Complex.
20-room Deendayal Upadhyay Hatkhola Bazar Shed has been constructed with the help of
Deendayal Upadhyay Rural Empowerment Award money and assistance from the Rural
Development Department. 62 lakh rupees have been spent for this construction.
Deputy Chief Minister said that the policy of the present government is Sabka Sath, Sabka
Vikas. The government is working for people by launching new schemes for public welfare.
The aim of the government is to enrich the society and the state. He said that the present
government believes in transparent administration. The government is directly disbursing
money to the beneficiaries in different schemes through banks. The present government has
increased the allowance for different social pension scheme from 700 to 2000 rupees in a
short period of time. To strengthen the base of rural economy, presently 38 thousand SHGs
have been formed in the state, the number was earlier only 4 thousand.
The Deputy Chief Minister said that the government is determined to provide drinking water
connection from house to house under Jal Jeevan Mission. The present government is
working to improve education infrastructure by starting English medium schools, launching
Vidyajyoti scheme and recruiting quality teachers. He said that the government will move
forward on the path of prosperity by taking the people along. Jail Minister Ram Prasad Pal
said that the government is organizing Prati Ghare Sushason campaign for the welfare of the
people. The Government aim is to provide access to government schemes and services to the
last person of the society.
Chairman of Dukli Panchayat Samiti Ajay Kumar Das while delivering the welcome speech
said that if an individual is self-reliant, the family becomes prosperous. Dukli Panchayat
Samiti is working keeping this idea on forefront. Several programmes have been
implemented to improve the socio-economic status of the people and improve the
infrastructure of the block. Vice Chairman of Dukli Panchayat Samiti Dulal Chandra Sarkar
and others were present at the programme. At the programme, the guests handed over SC and
ST certificates to the beneficiaries. Moreover, the keys of Deen Dayal Upadhyay Hatkhola
Bazar Shed were handed over to 5 beneficiaries.
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